
Minutes


The Town Council of the Town of Meridian Hills, Indiana met on May 24, 2012 at 8:04 a.m. at the First Congregational Church, 7171 N. Pennsylvania Street, Indianapolis, Indiana. Councilor Freihofer, Councilor O’Brien and Councilor Frey were all in attendance. Also attending, representing the City of Indianapolis, were John Oakley, DPW, Dan Osborn, DPW,  Curtis White, MS Consultants and Ryan Taylor, MS Consultants. A report was given on the walk-through of the proposed drainage project which occurred the previous evening. The trees to be removed have been or will be marked. Inlets have been identified.


The engineers explained that the new design will work, but it will not work as well as the previous design to remove water. The water should not flow across the street, but it will flow along the street until it can get to a ditch. It should address the hazard of freezing.


Some residents requested that the Town pay to improve the landscaping such as installing larger trees or using sod instead of seed. At this time, the Council did not feel that was the best use of limited Town resources.


It was noted that in order to assist with drainage, the new trees being planted may not be planted in the same location as the removed trees. Tree placement will be coordinated with neighbors.


Councilor Frey made a motion to send a letter to the City of Indianapolis requesting them to move forward with the project and a right of entry for construction which defines the construction area. Jay Vorisek, the Town Engineer, will draft the letter. The motion was seconded by Councilor O’Brien and passed unanimously.


The meeting was adjourned at 8:26 a.m.







Respectfully submitted,







Sue A. Beesley







Town Attorney
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